
2023 Theme:  
 

“Fear Not Little Flock “The 
purpose of a yearly theme is to 

provide direction and 
thoughtfulness to our ministry 

goals and objectives 

JUNE   
NEWSLETTER EDITION 

 elcome to worship at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church; Celebrating 61 years in God’s Love and 
Service (1962-2023). We are happy you have joined us for worship. May your worship of the living 

Lord enrich your faith and fill your life with lively hope and everlasting joy. If you are a guest, we pray that your 

worship with us will be a special blessing to you and you will return again soon. 

AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE 

• Assisted Listening Devices: These 

can be used with or without hearing 
aids. Please ask an elder. 

• Large-print Bulletins are available in 

the back of the sanctuary or ask an 
elder and they will assist you in getting 
what you need. 

• Restrooms are located to the north of 

the sanctuary, before the gym on the 
right side at the end of the hallway . 

• Pew cushions if you are in need of pew 

cushions please ask the elder to get you 
one. They are in the usher’s room. 
 

IF YOU ARE NEW TO GOOD SHEPHERD 

Visitor cards (bright yellow) have been 
placed in the racks in the back of the 
pews. If you are a visitor to Good 
Shepherd, please fill out a card and 
drop it in the offering plate. If you are a 
visitor and plan to partake in 
communion, please fill out the back of 
the card as well.  
 

Our Church Bulletin, Newsletter & 
Calendar are on our website at 
www.goodsheplutheran.net. 
Our Services are available on our 
YouTube Channel at https://
www.youtube.com/channel/
UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw  
 

The Lutheran Hour is aired on KAWZ 
88.7 at 9 a.m. or WRVM 101.5 FM or 
Sirius XM 131 at 10 a.m. on Sunday 
mornings. 

 

GOOD SHEPHERD LOVES CHILDREN 

• Nursery is available but no longer 

staffed. 

• Children’s coloring bulletins are 

provided during worship services for 
Ages 3+ . Please ask an usher for one if 
needed. 

PASTOR’S PEN    Fearless in Worship       

 I was glad when they said to me, let us go to the house of the Lord.  
 

Psalm 122 

Let Us Go to the House of the Lord 

I was glad when they said to me, 
 “Let us go to the house of the Lord!” 
Our feet have been standing 
 within your gates, O Jerusalem! 
Jerusalem—built as a city 
 that is bound firmly together, 
to which the tribes go up, 
 the tribes of the Lord, 
as was decreed for Israel, 
 to give thanks to the name of the Lord. 
 

Summer is a time for traveling and outdoor activities.  But it is also a time for worship. So, 
take the time, to worship here at Good Shepherd with your fellow brothers and sisters in 
Christ. Refresh yourself in the receiving of God’s Word and Sacraments to live fearlessly.  
Take time, to be reminded that Jesus loves you and all people! Take time to be reminded 
of your forever vacation destination that is in heaven above!    
     To help in our fearless worship here or while we are away, the LCMS has provided a 
way to find a Church so that you can worship wherever and whenever you can! Just follow 
these steps!  
 

1. Turn on your computer and open a search engine like google. 

2. Type in the search https://locator.lcms.org/dashboard 
3. Click on:  

4. Simply type in the name of your city and state or 
other information that will help locate a Church 
where you are traveling. 

5. Bring back bulletin or worship related material to 
Good Shepherd. We like to see what other Churches 
are doing! 

 
 

God bless as we worship together!  
Pastor Seabaugh  

There thrones for judgment were set, 
 the thrones of the house of David. 
Pray for the peace of Jerusalem! 
 “May they be secure who love you! 
Peace be within your walls 
 and security within your towers!” 
For my brothers and companions’ sake 
 I will say, “Peace be within you!” 
For the sake of the house of the Lord our God, 
 I will seek your good. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://locator.lcms.org/dashboard


JUNE SERMON FOCUS: 

PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH: Vicars: Robert Mutombo (Zion French African Church), and 
Justin Brockman (Zion, Pierce, NE) and all missionaries. Graduates and Teachers, and 
Tanya Johnson and family (husband Todd, children Katie, and Lizzie) with the transition to 
serve as our Director of Church Ministries (DCM). And all of those who have served our 

country. THOSE IN NEED OF HEALING: Pam Johnson and Larry Bartel (recovering from 
surgery) 

 
PRAYERS FOR OUR CONGREGATIONAL FAMILIES: Each week we will be lifting up our family 
members in prayers. Please take your bulletin news home so you can pray for the families during the 
week. We will be listing every family in the congregation up in prayer during the year.  
 

 Mark & Cindy Peters, Steven 
 Damon Sanderson, Lily, Alexander, Elliott 
 Michael & Peggy Weller 
 

 
Altar flowers are given in the glory of God this week by Joann and Allan Sidwell in memory of all of the 

brave men and women who died for our country. 

Call Update: Tanya Johnson has accepted the call here at Good Shepherd as 
our DCM—Director of Christian Education. Lets keep her and her family in 
our prayers.  

• May 28th: Pentecost: “Living Water: John 7:37-39 
• June 4th: Trinity: “God at Work”: Matthew 28:16-20 
• June 11th: Dinner with Sinners: Matthew 9:9-13 
• June 18th: Laborers of the Harvest: Matthew 9:35-10:8-20 
• June 25th: Vicar Robert and Pastor Alliet 

YOUTH BRAT FRY JUNE 11TH:  

Mark your calendars! We are firing up the grill! The youth will be offering a 
Brat Fry on Sunday, June 11th. We will be serving brats, hot dogs, chips, soda, 
and water from 10:30 am until 12:30 pm. Thank you in advance for your 
support as we raise funds for the 2025 LCMS Youth Gathering in New Orleans! 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: 

VBS will be Sunday, June 11th through Thursday June 15th starting with a 
supper at 5:15pm and VBS starting at 6pm. More info on the next page under 
“Education News” 

Church Directory Update: Directories will be available to purchase for $10.00 if your 
photo was not taken and included in the directory. Please notify the church office 
by June 4th of your interest in a directory. Payment can be made at the time of 
distribution. Thank you.  “The mission of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church  

is to teach and reach others through God’s Word and Love.” 
 

The vision of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church is to flourish as a 
Christ-centered community that gives glory to God by using His 
Word and love to:  

 invite and welcome others into membership;  

 support and grow the ministry to all;  

 and, provide opportunities for spiritual growth and involvement.  
 

2220 E College Ave Appleton, WI 54915 
920-734-9643   Fax: 920-882-8978     

Regular Office Hours: 
Monday—Wednesday 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church  

ACOLYTE VOLUNTEERS:               SCREENS VOLUNTEERS: 
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* Log into the church website to view the schedule there. The schedules below may not reflect updates 
or changes, Thank you! 

VIDEO STREAMING 

We are looking for help with the Video 

streaming of services. If you are interested or 

would like to see what the entails, let the 

church office know . 

Thank you to all the youth and screen volunteers 
that helped with our services thorough the Lent 
season. You’re help is appreciated and noticed.  



CALENDAR  
PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR MOST CURRENT CALENDAR THIS WEEK 

(EVENTS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 
CHURCH SERVICES WILL BE HELD THUR. 6:30; SUN. 8:00 A.M. AND 10:30 A.M.  

• Trinity Sunday — June 4, 2023 

• Flag Day — June 14, 2023 

• Father's Day — June 18, 2023 

• Juneteenth — June 19, 2023 

• Summer Begins — June 21, 2023 
 

VBS is coming soon! VBS will be Sunday, June 11th through Thursday June 
15th starting with a supper at 5:15pm and VBS starting at 6pm. We will have a 
program for children up to kindergarten with their parents and then 1st through 
5th, do not need to have a parent present. However, if they are attending the 
dinner, please have a parent attend with them. Registration forms are being sent 
home during Sunday School and are available in the hallway by the church office, 
find them on the church website or click this link on the digital copy of the 

Shepherd’s Pen https://vbsmate.com/events/GoodShepherdAppletonWisconsin/27365#about   
 VBS volunteers are meeting on May 23rd at 5:30pm. Anyone interested in helping 
with  crafts, games, story, helpers for the 1st through 5th grade class and 
decorations,   
we could use your help! 
 

Any questions, please contact Melissa Hanson at melhanson1975@hotmail.com or 
920-750-4866. 
 
Sunday Adult Bible Class 9:20am 
May 21st: AN ASCENDING TRUTH Jesus Ascends Luke 24:44–53; Acts 1:1–11 AD 33 
May 28th: A TELLING TRUTH Pentecost Acts 2:1–24 AD 33 
June 4th: Trinity: 
Summer Series: Worship 
June 11th: On Holy Ground 
June 18th: The Invocation: Beginning in God’s Name 
June 25th: Pastor Rex: Lectionary 
 
Summer Bible Studies: 
Men’s Bible breakfast: This class meets at Perkins on E. College most Wednesday 
mornings at 6:30 a.m. We are studying Courageous Fathers this summer. Please come 
and join us!  
 
Adult Sunday School: This class meets at 9:20 a.m. or so.  This summer we will be 
studying our worship practices with a study entitled “Oh, Come, Let Us Worship Him.”   
If you have any questions regarding these studies, please contact Pastor Seabaugh at 
tseabaugh@glschurch.net or 920-734-9643.  
 
Sunday Young Adult Bible study group meets in Room 3. Every other Sunday at 6:00pm. 
Questions call Ryan Neumeier 920-558-4114 
 
 

 

 
 
 
NEW MEMBER CLASSES: Anyone interested in joined our family here are Good Shepherd, 
Pastor will be holding 4 classes beginning June 30th at 7:30 p.m., and again on July 12th, 
19th, and 26th. These classes are current LCMS members and those who are not as they 
provide an opportunity to get acquainted with others who want to join and learn 
more about Good Shepherd and get a refresher on the Small Catechism. If you are 
interested, please let Pastor know at tseabaugh@gslchurch.net or 920-734-9643.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EDUCATION NEWS 

https://vbsmate.com/events/GoodShepherdAppletonWisconsin/27365#about
mailto:tseabaugh@glschurch.net
mailto:tseabaugh@gslchurch.net


COTS Now is the time to sign up to help provide a meal for the residents of COTS. Good Shepherd 
provides two meals a month (the third Monday and Tuesday)  to the dozen or so women in the 
transitioning home program. The sign up is in the coat room with suggestions. However if you have a 
favorite meal you'd like to make, you could certainly switch it out. Contact Yvonne Miller with any 
questions 920-739-2935. 

STEWARDSHIP 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT : 
“On this Memorial Day, take time to remember those who have fallen. But on every day after, do more; 

put the freedoms they died for to greater and nobler uses.” Richelle E. Goodrich, Author 

MUSIC NEWS 

HUMAN CARE 

Lutheran Hour Ministries has graciously volunteered to be the Grand Sponsor for the LWML’s Tee Up 4 
mites golf outing on June 21st prior to the 2023 LWML Convention in Milwaukee.  In appreciation for their 
generosity we would like to highlight many of the ways LHM helps to support individuals in our communities 
and worldwide.  Lutheran Hour Ministries is a trusted resource in global media that equips and 
engages a vibrant volunteer base to passionately proclaim the Gospel with people around the world 
more than 163 million times each week. Through its North American headquarters and ministry 
centers on six continents, LHM reaches into more than 60 countries, often bringing Christ to places 
where no other Christian evangelistic organizations are present. LHM ’s flagship ministry, The 
Lutheran Hour®, airs weekly on more than 1,800 radio stations and the American Forces Network.  

LHM’s impact is vast. More than 1.2 million individuals intentionally provide contact information for follow 
up in response to LHM’s culturally relevant outreach efforts. Nearly 120,000 individuals were referred last 
year to local churches and Christian communities for spiritual growth and nurturing. More 
than 21,000 individuals became engaged in a Christian community following their referral last year.  More 
than 50,000 individuals participated for the first time in Bible Correspondence Courses offered by LHM’s 
International Ministry Centers.  Individuals were equipped more than 180,000 times last year to more 
effectively share their faith. Individuals from more than 4,500 congregations of The Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod and Lutheran Church—Canada are using LHM resources. 

It is God’s mission to rescue people who have become separated from Him, restore relationships 
with them and renew them for holy living and service to others. His message is simple: rescue, 
restoration and renewal are found only in Jesus. In a world now characterized by dizzying change, 
God has called the Church to join Him in His mission and challenged it to make His message of 
hope known in today’s post-Christian culture.  LHM has made it their mission to encourage and 
support you as you respond to God ’s call to action with evangelism training events and resources; 
opportunities for hands-on international outreach; resource media and materials for men ’s ministry; 
mission resources for children and schools; and much more. The LHM receives no direct financial 
support from the budget of the LCMS and relies on gifts from its generous donors. It is currently recognized 
with the Best in America designation by the Independent Charities of America, one of only 2,000 charities 
nationwide to receive this honor. Keep the ministry of LHM in your prayers and consider supporting LHM in 
your giving.   

Handbells & Choir: Will have a practice on June 27 to sing on July 2.  
* Jacob is out of the office June 16th through 24th. 
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1: Rebecca Biernasz, Jenna Kopitske, Tana 
Kuhlow, Aubrey Poppe, Kaitlin Rheingans 
Linda Thorson, Parker Wagner 
2: Sharon Dumke, Hadley Gray, Jasmine 
Knaus, Kristopher Manthey, Hannah 
Nettekoven, Briana Petersen, Oliva Vanden 
Heuvel 
3: Cristian Appl, Steve Plamann, Brian 
Sonnleitner 
4: Blake Gremminger, Kyla Zutz 
5: Reece Miller, Raegen Weller 
6: Denise Zwirschitz 
7: Dylan Biechler, Dolores Bouvat, Caden 
DeBruin, Brett Laird, Tim Van Cuyk, Sarah 
Warfield 
8: Owen Fanjoy, Tom Hahn, Kandace 
Krisher, Kathleen Meulemans, Gabriela 
Peterson 
9: Gloria Brensike, Beau Johnson, Jarrod 
Martin, Jennifer Neveu, Caden O'Bright 
Riley Schneider, Scott Ziegert 
10: Leah Ceranski, Rebecca Davis, Winne 
Demerath, Paul Doell, Tyler Steffens 
Natalie Van Thiel 
11: Adrianna Gerard, Conner Gohlke, 

Tim Miller, Angie Rohan 
12: Kim Hankemeier, Linda Rinne, Kyle 
Setzer 
13: Lisa Bennett, Patrick Bruss, Sue Whalley 
14: Larry Bartel, Liam Kurszewski, Lisa 
Schmidt 
15: Randall Koch, Michelle Miller, Dianne 
Olk, Kole Strullmyer 
16: Danny Grosnick, Dana Holschuh, Karl 
Priem 
17: Elias Riehl, Meghan Smith 
18: Mark Beggs, Natalie Geenen, Ryan 
Giese, Rosey Hadler, Gary Mounce 
19: Alexandra Anderson, Kiera Krueger 
Ashley Radl, Lee Stichman 
20: Avery Islinger, David Peterson, Michelle 
Schneider 
21: Donald Card, Levi Long, Kathy Martin 
Cheryl Sommerfeld, Katie Woldt 
22: Terry Gorges, Elizabeth Olson, Lonnie 
Wolf 
23: Donna Sue Card, David Stuckwisch, 
Samantha Xiong 
24: Monica Behnke, William Brandt, Sophia 
Gierach, Ruth Kettner 

25: Paul DeBruin, Crystal Doell, Dravin 
Kloepfel, Brian Krueger, Judith McLernon, 
Jett Preder 
26: Kaylie Petersen, Destiny Steffens 
27: Mary Herrmann, Tabitha Mahoney, 
Betina VandenBosch 
28: Andrew Hengst, Cole Hernandez, 
Norma Howard, Adam Ristau, Kelly 
Stoddard 
29: Sonja Long 
30: Rece Kasten, Katherine Peotter, Cami 
Tesch, Nikki Truyman 

 
  
 

June Birthdays  

Herbert and Janice Hill 

Alexandria and Christopher 
Chism 

Benjamin and Cynthia Groboski 

Steve and Ann Calder 

Joshua and Krista Nigbor 

Carol and Earl Brooker 

Cheri and Richard Petrasko 

Anne and Jeff Gruett 

Kraig and Tammy Kasten 

Amy and Chad Moll 

Elizabeth and Lyle Parins 

Charles (Chuck) and Michelle 
Dawson 

Gary and Mary Mounce 

Linda and Rex Rinne 

Cathy and Victor Adomavich 

Barbara and Harold Neitzel 

Jeffrey and Roxann Wagner 

Keith and Tammy Miller 

James and Tami Prust 

Amanda and Kyle Schneider 

Paul and Jonelle Doell 

Denise and Todd Zwirschitz 

Ethan and Janessa Riehl 

Daniel and Sonja Long 

Charlie and Cody Pennebecker 

Cindy and Mike Malliet 

 

June Anniversaries 
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DAILY BIBLE READINGS  

ACTIVITES 

05/01/2023 through 05/20/2023, Sales were $16,507.00; Gross Earnings were: $663.88.  Thank you for your 
support.  Scrip is sold after Thursday night service and between services on Sunday morning in the church 
office. 
Please check out the current list of participating Retailers for RaiseRight, just ask for a copy in the church 
office after Thursday night service or between services on Sunday. If we don’t stock a particular Retailer that 
you see, you can pre-order and pre-pay for the card. Cards are generally ordered twice a month on Mondays 
and would be available for pick up on that following Thursday after service. If you prefer you can register with 
the Good Shepherd Scrip Program and then go to the website at www.raiseright.com to download and 
purchase cards there.  You can also send E-Cards to family and friends through the app.    
If you have any questions regarding scrip, please feel free to contact Lynn Elliott (262) 364-7579; Gail 
Lemmers (920) 205-2691 or email us at lelliott2202@yahoo.com or  gail.lemmers@gmail.com . 
 
Camp Luther Summer Camps: Camp Luther summer youth camps provide an incredible, faith-filled 
experience for campers from Kindergarten all the way through High School. It’s our goal that everyone who 
attends Camp Luther is encouraged and strengthened in their faith through authentic community, outstanding 
staff, experiential activities, and intentional faith building. Come experience the power of camp this summer! 
https://campluther.com/summer  
 
 
Brewers Bus Trip Update: We will need to have those that signed up to attend 
the Milwaukee Brewers game on Friday, August 4th, to submit $60 per person by 
June 18th. Our payments in full to Lamers for the coach and to the Brewers 
for tickets must be in by Friday, June 30th. 

You can pay by cash or check. If paying by check, make the check out to Good 
Shepherd Lutheran Church with a note on the Memo line of “LMF – Brewers”. 

Payment may be made at the church office. Thank you for your cooperation. 

EVENTS AND OTHER: 

At the beginning of his ministry career, Jerry Steen supplemented his income by mixing animal feed. 
When his two young boys greeted him at home, they laughed at his dusty appearance before he 
headed to the shower. 

“I didn’t think too much of this until I was washing my car and saw my older son doing something 
very strange,” Steen recalls. “He was picking up the gravel and stones in our drive and rubbing them 
into his pants.” Curious, the father asked what the boy was doing. “I want to be dusty like you, Dad!” 
his son replied. 
 
For Steen, that was an eye-opener. “I realized that if a child would look up to his father for being 
dusty and want to copy his father,” he says, “a child could look up to his father and follow him for 
anything.” What traits and qualities are you modeling and passing on — to your own kids and to 
anyone else who looks up to you? 

Just like Dad 


